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5th June 2020
Dear Parents,
It has been so lovely to see some of you return to school this week and to catch up with the children. It made all the hard work of planning and preparing for their return worthwhile just to see the smiles on their faces and to share their barely contained excitement. 
They have settled straight into the new routines. To be honest I think they quite enjoy having their own table and their own resources! 
Staff are continuing to plan and share work on the website and to do ‘check in’ calls with you and hopefully your child, although we understand that sometimes they can be a little reluctant to talk. These calls have been a critical part of keeping in touch during lockdown and will help your child enormously in returning to school. We really wanted to continue to build and nurture the relationship that was established whilst we were in school. 
Children who haven’t been in contact with us in some form or another may feel that they have been forgotten by school or not valued, thus potentially increasing their anxiety when the time comes to return to school. This is one of the key reasons we have persevered with this. 
We also send feedback to the local authority each week and daily feedback to the DFE and have done since lockdown started. 
I thought you would be interested in some data that was shared with me. Dorset is ranked 149/150 for infection rates and BCP is 143/150.Threre have been no cases of Covid in a Dorset care home in the last 7 days. 
We have been interviewing for the Y3/4 teacher post today and yesterday and I hope to be able to share news of an appointment in the next few weeks when our decision has been ratified by Governors.
Today, those of you at school may have noticed the new equipment has started to be installed. This is great news. We have waited a long time, and look forward to seeing the finished product.
You will all now be very familiar with Doodle and part of the reason for its popularity and success is due to Mrs Andrews who has worked hard to set it up and to use it to its full potential across the whole school. I am therefore, especially glad to be able to share with you, that this has been recognised not just by us but also by the Doodle team.
Mrs Andrews, has been named by Doodle as their Teacher of the Week! While the programme is used internationally in over 150 countries, Mrs Andrews  has been recognised by Doodle due to her fantastic encouragement of our pupils in their learning: this includes working hard to stay up-to-date with new developments, working with the Doodle team to improve the programmes, and helping others to become as proficient with Doodle as she is.
As well as sending our congratulations to Mrs Andrews, we’d also like to recognise the
children of the school for their hard work on DoodleMaths. Keep it up!

I want to reassure you that we haven’t forgotten about the Year 4 or the new Reception children and are currently liaising with the other feeder schools and the middle school to ensure that transition goes ahead albeit in a different way. You will be aware of the Government expectations regarding the year groups that are back at school and we have to follow these closely or we are in breach of our insurance. That said, we all want to see eyears 4s again and I will do my utmost to ensure that this happens at some point even if it is September or October. 
I hope you all have a lovely, safe weekend,
Yours sincerely,
Sharon Hunt
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